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Town of Stratton 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

November 08, 2021 
 

Present: Selectmen: Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson; and Kent Young – Clerk. 
 

Chris Liller, as Acting Chair, called the meeting to order at 7:30pm at the Stratton Town Office.  Orders 

were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications to the Agenda:  The Selectmen agreed to add the following to the agenda: 1) Consider an 

Access Permit application 2) change to the Fire Alarm fee notice to Lapidus and 3) Tree Removal on North 

Rd.. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Flooding Event of July 29, 2021: Chris Liller stated that the damaged sections of the 

roads have been patch-paved.  He believes the applicable guard rails will be installed this week and he 

intends to repair the culvert across the Underwood’s property between Pikes Falls Rd. and County Rd. this 

week, as well.  Winter Hours:  The Foreman stated that the Road Crew is now on winter hours and he 

passed around the call-in schedule for this winter.  Garage Lighting:  Chris Liller stated that one of the 

fixtures in the main garage is not working properly.  As a result of a discussion with the electrician, he 

would like to contact Efficiency Vermont for funding to replace it with an LED fixture, along with other 

various light fixtures in the garage and cold storage building.  The Selectmen concurred.  Koeppe Access 

Permit Application:  Chris Liller had looked at said application and agreed it would be acceptable with a 

proper culvert.  The Selectmen concurred and signed the application.  North Rd. Tree Removal:  The 

Clerk stated that he had spoken with Ray Hawksley regarding various trees in the Town right-of-way on 

said road, which need to come down – some of which have been flagged.  Chris Liller said that he will look 

at trees along said road. Snowmobile Road usage: The Selectmen agreed to allow said usage with no 

changes from the previous year - – 1) Stratton-Arlington Rd. from Grout Pond Rd. to the Sunderland town 

line, 2) Grout Pond Rd., 3) Canedy Rd., 4) Ball Farm Rd., 5) Old Town Rd. and 6) Shepardson Rd..  Greg 

Marcucci so moved.  Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of October 25, 2021.  Kevin Robinson 

seconded.  All concurred and the minutes were approved. 
 

Fire Dept. fees:  The Clerk stated that he had sent the letter approved at the last meeting regarding this 

subject, to the wrong property owner in Stratton.  He produced letters of correction to that previously 

approved Notice – a “disregard” letter to Marc and David Lapidus and a new Fee Notice to the actual owner 

of 6 Pond Rd. – Katheryn Lapidus.  The Selectmen concurred and Chris Liller signed the two letters. 
 

Adjourn: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn at 7:40 p.m..  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All were in favor 

and the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


